Office of the Board of Directors

P.O. Box 626

Benton City, WA 99320

Phone:  509-588-4396 

Board of Directors Meeting

July 22, 2019
The Benton Irrigation District’s (BID), Board of Directors (BOD) Monday meeting was held at the District office on Highland Road in Benton City, WA beginning at 8:00AM.

In Attendance: Chairman Robert Buoy, Director Tyler Wilson, Operations Manager Ed Mitchell, Office Manager Ivy Johnson. Kim Pietrok CPA.
1.  July 10, 2019 meeting minutes. Director Wilson moved to approve the meeting minutes, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
2. Operation/Maintenance Vouchers:

       27-29 $15,857.33
Director Wilson moved to approve vouchers 27-29, Chairman Buoy 2nd, all in favor.
3.  Kim Pietrok CPA
· Ms Pietrok stated that she came to the meeting to review the 2nd quarter Funds Transfer and Budget vs. Actuals, there is only one Funds Transfer for last quarter. The budget vs. Actuals numbers are trending with last year, the Professional Services are still higher than expected. The Districts funds are looking on track for this time year.
4.  Administrative Report

· Presented approved meeting minutes for signatures

· All 1739 parcels have been reviewed and corrected in data bases if needed
· Presented Resolution 2019-3 and Funds Transfer Request;
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Resolution No. 2019-3

Whereas, a quorum of the Board of Directors of the Benton Irrigation District having met at a Board Meeting on July 22, 2019 resolved to transfer $460,615.00 from the M&O fund to the Rate Stabilization Fund to be in compliance with the District’s Funds Management Policy.

Director Wilson moved to approve and sign Resolution 2019-3, Chairman Buoy 2nd all in favor.
· There is $38,000.00 left to collect in 2019 assessments

· The Office Manager stated that she has received a response from the Benton County Commissioners regarding appointing a new Board member,  they were going to start advertizing for the vacancy

5.  Maintenance Report

· Running an average of 29 CFS at the river pump station
· They have been flushing lines, vaults and PRV’s

· The Operations Manager stated that he has filed out the BPA paperwork to get reimbursed for the repair to the main line that BPA’s backhoe operator broke

· The Operations Manager stated that he received a complaint from a neighbor that lives next to 1103 Montana that it seemed as though the neighbor was running a lot of water. They went out and inspected the delivery and found the orifice had been removed, it was replaced and a couple of days later the Maintenance Tech noticed he was running a lot of water again he inspected the delivery, the orifice was missing again and the dole valve had been drilled. The Maintenance Tech locked him off; he received a call from the emergency line and explained to the man that the District has a zero tolerance for delivery tampering. The man stated that he was calling his Attorney and the Attorney would be at this meeting, the Attorney did not come to the meeting
6. No Executive Session
Director Wilson moved to adjourn the meeting, Chairman Buoy 2nd all in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 9:05 AM.





Robert Buoy-Chairman   _________________






Tyler Wilson-Director     _________________






Ivy Johnson-Office Mgr   _________________

